
 
 
 
 
 
Principal Newsletter Report 
Friday 4th July 2025 
 
Term three – despite being eleven weeks long – seems to have flown by; it’s hard to believe that the 
holidays are upon us!  

Our school has been involved in a School Strategic Review for all of this term, with a Review panel 
working with students, parents, staff and school leadership to set school improvement goals and 
actions for the next four years. I have enjoyed the Review process thus far, and there have been 
great insights into what our school does well, and what we need to get better at. A key finding of the 
Review so far is the importance of consistency – of families, students and school staff working together 
to make sure that students arrive at school every day ready to learn, and that students are consistently 
provided with opportunities to support and challenge their learning across every day. We have some big 
work in front of us as a school, but I am feeling excited about this work as we move closer to the 
planning and sharing of our school improvement plan next term. 

Although the school term has finished, our Chief Reviewer – Dr Jane Kovacs – is very keen to hear 
more about parent and guardian perceptions of our school. Jane is happy for parents and guardians to 
contact her via email over the holidays, and can be contacted at Jane.Kovacs@education.vic.gov.au 

All of our primary students took part in a bus safety session on 
Wednesday of this week which featured an information session in the 
Library, plenty of enthusiastic questions from students and a guided tour 
around the mechanical and safety features of a full-sized coach. I really 
appreciated the involvement of Coles Coaches and the Bus Association of 
Victoria in this session, and the stark illustration of how little visibility is 

available to drivers if children move in front of or behind a bus. All buses on our network now have seat 
belts – and internal cameras. We all need to keep working together to ensure that students are wearing 
their seatbelts correctly on buses, so that everyone is safe as they make their way to and from school 
every day. 

Semester One written reports will be made available to families online via Compass at the end of 
the school day today. Teachers have been busy writing and proofreading reports over the past few 
weeks and have put a lot of effort into describing the learning, personal effort and class behaviour 
students have displayed across the last two terms. Written reports are an important summation of 
learning achievement and improvement, and I would encourage families to read through these carefully, 
to discuss these with students, and to provide praise and/or prompting as required. Please contact 
Coordinators or class teachers early next term if student reports raise issues or queries for 
families. 

As I noted last week, there are several staffing changes happening at school at the beginning of term 
three. We will be farewelling Mr Kingston today, and I wish Joe all the best as he takes leave for 12 
months to explore life goals and experiences in the much warmer climate of Queensland. I have really 
valued working with Mr Kingston over the past three and a half years and recognise the important 
contribution that he has made to our school during this time.  
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We will be welcoming Mrs De Visscher back to our school next term following a period of maternity 
leave and note that she will be teaching Adolescent Health and Year 7 PE for the rest of the year. Ms 
Regan will also be returning to her usual Vis Com and Art classes in term three, and Mr Walker 
will continue teaching secondary maths and science classes for the rest of 2025. Mr Jarrad will be 
taking long service leave for all of term three, and Ms Cummings will be teaching his English and 
ADVANCE classes for this period.  

Mrs Dart will be the Year 8 Coordinator for the remainder of 2025 and will bring a lot of experience 
and care to this important role. Ms Cakebread is excited to be teaching VCE Outdoor Education for 
semester two and is planning some challenging outdoor camping experiences for this group. Mr Webster 
will also begin his teaching load next term, teaching Unit 2 Business Management as well as 
teaching the Year 9-10 Agriculture elective. 

I would like to particularly thank Mrs Gow for her great Art and Vis Com teaching while Ms Regan 
has been on leave; secondary students have created some amazing printmaking and sculptural work over 
the past term – thank you. 

Finally, and in response to 2024 data around student perceptions of involvement in physical activity, I 
note that all Year 9 and 10 students will be taking part in three periods of PE per week in the 
coming semester. This class will be team-taught by Mr Webb and Ms Cummings, allowing opportunities 
for whole-class and split-class PE activities.  

We have had a fantastic Be Yourself Day today, organised by our hardworking Student Voice team 
– what a great way to finish the term in a positive and inclusive manner! A big thanks to the 
students involved, and to Ms Roney for her efforts in assisting and guiding the Student Voice team.   

Have a safe and enjoyable school holidays – I look forward to seeing everyone back at school at the 
start of term three, on Monday July 21. 

 

Mr Ralph 
Principal 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 





 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


